
                        

JUNE 18, 2025 
 

Greetings from the Honourable Neil Lumsden 
Minister of Sport 

 
 

On behalf of the Government of Ontario, it is my pleasure to welcome you to the 2025 
Royal City Inferno Track & Field Festival! 
 
This eagerly awaited event will bring together over 2,000 athletes, spectators and 
coaches from across the globe, celebrating the dynamic and inspiring world of track 
and field. 
 
Such events highlight Ontario’s status as a premier destination for international sporting 
competitions, stimulates the local economy and invites participants and supporters to 
explore everything the City of Guelph and the surrounding communities have to offer. 
We are proud to support this event through the Ontario Sport Hosting Program. 
 
A heartfelt thank you to the Royal City Athletics Club, its sponsors and the dedicated 
organizers and volunteers whose hard work ensures the success of this event. 
 
Best of luck to all the athletes! 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
The Honourable Neil Lumsden 
Minister of Sport 


